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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Dianne Meester, Assistant Director 
   Planning and Development 
    
STAFF  Steve Chase, Deputy Director of the Energy Division x2520 
CONTACT:  Luis Perez, Energy Specialist x2034 
 
SUBJECT:  Contract with the City of Goleta for Energy Division Services 

 
Recommendation: Approve and authorize the Chair to execute an 18-month contract, beginning 
February 7, 2005 and ending June 30, 2006 with the City of Goleta for certain energy related 
services performed by the Energy Division of Planning and Development. 
 
Alignment with Board Strategic Plan: The recommendation is primarily aligned with Goal No. 
1. An efficient government able to respond effectively to the needs of the community. 
 
Executive Summary and Discussion: The Energy Division currently provides permitting 
services for oil and gas development projects within the City of Goleta. The City does not have 
the expertise or the capacity to provide appropriate regulatory oversight for these projects and 
other potential new oil and gas development applications. As an example, the City expects to 
receive an application to recommission California's last two remaining oil piers off the coast of 
Ellwood. Venoco Inc. recently submitted a complete application to the California State Lands 
Commission to bring the former State Lease 421 wells back into production, a project that would 
require permits from the City and other public agencies. There are also a number of Venoco 
facilities, including the Ellwood Onshore Facility, and various pipelines that require ongoing 
permitting and compliance. Thus, on February 7, 2005 the Goleta City Council approved an 
agreement for continued Energy Division planning and permitting services (included as 
Attachment A). 
 
Mandates and Service Levels: Energy planning and permitting services would continue to be 
provided to the City of Goleta, while maintaining service levels to the County. 
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Fiscal and Facilities Impacts: All costs resulting from this contract will be billed out to the 
applicants under existing reimbursement agreements or to the City of Goleta. These permit 
revenues are budgeted in the Permitting and Compliance program in the Energy Division on 
page D-300 of the adopted 04/05 County Budget. All County costs will be recovered. Staffing 
levels will be allocated as necessary, depending upon the complexity of current and proposed 
projects. No staff changes are proposed. However, in the event that there is a need for additional 
staff, costs would be offset by provisions of the contract. There is no fiscal impact to the County. 
 
Special Instructions:  There are two original contracts to be signed, one original for each 
agency. Please return one original and one copy after signature to Energy Division staff for 
remittance to the City of Goleta. 
 
Concurrence as to Form: County Counsel 
 Auditor-Controller 
 Risk Manager 
 
Attachment: 

A. Contract with the City of Goleta for Energy Division Services (two originals with signatures)  
 
 
















